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	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to the Staten Island ferry service.


	Sponsors:
Council Members McMahon, Oddo, Lanza, Avella, Baez, Barron, Comrie, DeBlasio, Fidler, Gennaro, Gioia, Jackson, Jennings, Katz, Moskowitz, Nelson, Perkins, Provenzano, Quinn, Recchia Jr., Reed, Reyna, Rivera, Sanders Jr., Seabrook, Sears, Serrano, Stewart, Vann, Weprin, Yassky, Liu, Gallagher, Addabbo Jr., Clarke, Brewer and Gentile



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would amend Section one chapter 3 of title 19 of the administrative code of the city of New York by adding section 19-305 providing for additional regular ferry service on the Staten Island ferry between the St. George and the Whitehall Terminals. 



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect one hundred twenty days after its enactment into law.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY05

FY Succeeding

Effective FY06

Full Fiscal

Impact FY06

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

($914,213)

($3,656,851)

($3,656,851)

Net

($914,213)

($3,656,851)

($3,656,851)



	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be an impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Department would be required to provide approximately 3,120 weeknights and 2,912 weekend trips in addition to approximately 260 weekday trips annually. It is estimated that these additional trips would cost the Department approximately $3.7 million annually to provide. The quarter-year cost of this legislation in Fiscal 2005 would be $0.9 million. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

                                                NYC Department of Transportation

	Estimate Prepared By:
Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on November 18, 2004.


